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Protecting children - Board upholds complaints
Complaints about two advertisements which portray sex and were aired during children’s viewing times have been upheld by the Advertising Standards Board.

A radio advertisement for the Advanced Medical Institute, considered at the Board’s March meeting, used the word ‘doodle’ and had been heard throughout the day.

A television advertisement for Service Central Australia using a risqué opening scene of a couple lathering each other in chocolate had also been seen during a television program which the Board considered children would be attracted to.
“The Board considered whether the Advanced Medical Institute portrayed sex or sexuality with insensitivity to the relevant audience and relevant time,” Advertising Standards Bureau Chief Executive Officer, Alison Abernethy said.
“The Board noted that the radio ad had been heard throughout the day and agreed that the language used would attract children and was inappropriate in relation to the product advertised.”
“The complaints against the television ad, which opened with a risqué scene, were upheld because it had been screened during programs with direct child appeal,” Ms Abernethy said.

“Although the balance of the ad with the risqué scene was humorous and not inappropriate in its portrayal of sex and nudity, the Board agreed that a small section of the ad was too risqué and was unsuitable for children to view. “
Ms Abernethy said the Board looked carefully at the television ad and believed that while it had been given a PG classification, the advertiser had not taken into account the “exercise care” clause of the classification. This clause states:

“Exercise care when placing in cartoon or other child-appeal programs.”

Both advertisers have responded to the Board’s decisions. Service Central has amended their advertisement by removing the inappropriate section and Advanced Medical Institute has discontinued their radio advertisement.

During its March meeting the Advertising Standards Board considered complaints against 35 advertisements. A full list of the advertisements considered by can be viewed on the ASB website: www.adstandards.com.au under ‘Case Reports’. 

Contact: Alison Abernethy, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822
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